
 

 
 
July – August 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Brethren: 
 
It is a cause of spiritual joy to be able to communicate with you, to inform of what the Lord continues to do through our ministry. 
 
I thank the Lord for the doors that He always opens to harvest abundant fruits for His glory. This year, apart from all the 
work that the local church demands, I have had several opportunities to preach in other churches on the topic of 
missions and the Christian family, not only in Spanish-speaking churches but also in other congregations of Haitian 
brothers. The Lord has used me to see many decisions made in the lives of the brethren and to witness souls coming 
to the knowledge of our Saviour. 
 
The vacation time in the schools helped us to have our regular activities with the children and youth of our church, 
only the result was better than other years. We had several children and teenagers, who came for the first time to 
Vacation Bible School, youth meetings, and camp, get saved and are now faithfully attending church. Please pray 
for Hugo, Angel, Elijah, Loren, Ashley, Abigail, Leah, Aaron, and others. We are working to get their 
parents to come with them and give them permission to be baptized. 
 

   
 

 
Last month, we decided to support a missionary to Mexico, Bro. Silencieux Dyrold, who is a member of the church 
of one of our missionaries. He asked us to pray for his visa, since the embassy does not want to grant it, alleging that 
many from the Dominican Republic want to come to Mexico to emigrate to the United States. Please help us to pray for him. 
Our goal is to continue to grow and invest in missionaries who are willing to go to other countries to establish new churches. 
 
Another reason for great joy has been that a remarkable number of young people who were born in our church and 
for different reasons no longer attended have decided to return. Among them is Sister Agustina, who returned with 
her children: Hector, Isaiah, and Ashley.

Preaching at Joy Baptist Church 
“Haitian Brothers” 

Vacation Bible School 
“Noah and the Flood” 



 

Regarding the new work that we have started in the sector of the Port of Haina, we have been consistent in these 
months. The group of brothers has grown a little, and we have continued winning souls in that place. Please pray for 
an appropriate place to meet. Where we meet now, the noise of the bars and the music prevent us from preaching and 
edifying the new converts with the Word. 

 
Thank you again for your constant prayers on our behalf and for your investment in extending the kingdom of our God. 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. For a place to meet with the new church 
2. For my wife's health 
3. For the new believers, families, and young people who have returned to the church 
 
In the love of Christ, 

Andrés R. Amorós 

Andrés R. & Dora Amorós 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6  
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